
 
 
June 21, 2021 
 
 
Dear Mr. McCuistion,  
  
There are two sections of Creek Road where the Cottonwood Heights south border is 
at the center of the Creek Road and the Sandy City border is at the south right-of-way 
line of Creek road, leaving the eastbound lane and sidewalk in the unincorporated 
County (see red highlight on attached map.)  Those sections of Creek Road are:   

 Union Park Ave. (approximately 1200 East) to approximately 1760 East 
 approximately 2010 East to approximately 2150 East  
 
This peninsula creates inefficiencies and is confusing for the public.  The Salt Lake 
County Public Works Department maintains and plows this stretch of road and 
approves road cuts.  The Greater Salt Lake Municipal Services District (MSD) 
Planning Department approves access to this road for developments in Sandy City.  
The public calls Sandy City or Cottonwood Heights if there is a problem with the 
road because it is not clear that it is in the unincorporated County.  

Public Works supports Sandy City annexing the south half of Creek Road in these 
two locations.  This annexation would not include any private property. 
  

Thank you,  

  

  

Scott Baird, P.E.  

Director  

Salt Lake County Public Works and Municipal Services  

  
 

 
 
Jenny Wilson 
Salt Lake County Mayor 
 

Catherine Kanter 
Deputy Mayor,  
Regional Operations 
 

Lisa Hartman 
Associate Deputy Mayor,  
Regional Operations 
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Municipal Services 
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